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NEWS LETTER NO 28…. JUNE 2011
Dear Members/Supporters.
Village Green Application
Well, as most of you may already know, the 2nd Village Green application Public Enquiry has now taken place. The hearing lasted almost 3 days, and the meticulous planning and preparation that your committee had undertaken did not go unrewarded.  Every member of the committee has put in a stupendous amount of effort since the application was lodged with Essex County Council, and they are to be warmly congratulated for a most comprehensive and thorough job. The barrister, Cain Ormondroyd, whose services we had managed to secure within our small budget, did a most professional and excellent job in presenting the application; and a big ‘thank you’ to all the witnesses who put themselves forward to give evidence. All of those present could not but be impressed with the level of confidence and detailed use of the wood area that was displayed by the witnesses. We must also thank all those who were prepared to give their evidence but were unable to do so due to time constraints during the hearing. And our IT guru Terry Isherwood did a marvellous job in applying the latest technology in presenting the application. We understand from Cain that we have achieved a first in using overhead screens in presenting a VG application.
Our Treasurer will provide a more complete picture of our finances later in the year, but suffice to say here that all the legal and ancillary costs associated with the hearing have been met out of our group funds. Considering the level of legal support we have obtained this is a tremendous achievement, and one which the community as a whole can be very proud of as you have all played your part through your subscriptions and donations over the last couple of years. 

A couple of specific thank you messages.  Firstly to Eileen Peck for putting herself forward as the applicant for the VG application. Eileen was also able to donate some proceeds from her Thundersley Walks book sales, a fine example of one community project helping another.  Secondly, we have sent separate thank you letters to our legal chums, both the Environmental Law Foundation  and Cain Ormondroyd, expressing our gratitude for their assistance. They did a first class job for us, and went to great lengths during the hearing preparation to ensure our case was presented in the best possible manner. And finally our thanks to CAVS, to whom we are affiliated, for their assistance with providing a copying service at very competitive rates.  
We now await the Inspector’s report from Essex County Council, which may take up to 8/10 weeks or more. The Inspector’s recommendation(s) would normally be adopted by Essex County Council through their formal committee process. Your Committee will take their foot of the accelerator pedal for a short while now until we receive the report, but there are a few other things in process.
Litter Pick. 

A litter pick will once again be organised, probably in August, and we will let you know more details as we liaise with the Council on this. 

Bramble Pull

We did an experimental bramble pull late last year in the area around the south part of the woods near to the London Road. This was to protect the bluebells in that area, which were becoming somewhat stifled by brambles. It was hoped that this action would help save and improve the bluebells, and the results were rather staggering during the bluebell season. Those of you who visited at that time must have noticed how great the area looked, but for those that missed it we attach a photo to let you see what you missed. The picture is by courtesy of Gwyn Jordan. 
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That is all for the time being. Enjoy the summer, and we will keep you posted on the outcome of the Village Green hearing when it is received.

Your Committee.      

Affiliated to – The Open Spaces Society

                        CAVS (Castle Point Association of Voluntary Services)  


